Project Update: December 2009
Phase one of the project was completed in June and July 2009 in the Lago Preto Conservation Concession on the Yavari River. In 2009, the water levels were the highest in recent years, and when we arrived at the study area the water level was not favourable for otter and arowana census. However, when water levels dropped we conducted giant otter censuses on seven lakes and two streams. There were eight sightings of two lone individuals and two family groups (of two and three individuals). Signs of otters were only found on lakes and streams where sightings also occurred. During arowana fish censuses, we visited five lakes of differing fishing pressure. All lakes contained arowana but abundance varied widely. These data will be used with data from future project phases on the Samiria River to demonstrate the relationships between fishing pressure, arowana abundance and giant otter abundance.
